
 

 

April 19, 2024 
 
Via Email (karen.shelton@vdh.virginia.gov) 
Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG, State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health 
P.O. Box 2448 
Richmond, VA 23218 

 Re: Letter of Intent – PD 11 
  CVFP, LLC 

Establish a Specialized Center/Medical Care Facility with Magnetic 
Resonance Imaging (MRI) and Computed Tomography (CT) Services 

  
Dear Dr. Shelton: 
 
Pursuant to 12VAC5-220-180, this letter is to inform you that CVFP, LLC intends to file an 
application for a Certificate of Public Need to establish a new independent diagnostic 
treatment facility in Planning District 11 offering a fixed MRI service with one MRI unit and 
a fixed CT service with one CT unit.  
 
Please transmit the appropriate application forms to me at the following address: 
  
Peter Mellette 
Goodman Allen Donnelly, PLLC 
428 McLaws Circle, Suite 200 
Williamsburg, VA 23185 
pmellette@goodmanallen.com 
 
Thank you for your kind review and consideration of this request.  

 
  Very truly yours, 

            
   
         

  Peter M. Mellette     
     

Cc: Erik Bodin, Division of COPN (erik.bodin@vdh.virginia.gov)  
COPN@vdh.virginia.gov 
Shawn Crawford, CEO 

Peter M. Mellette 
Member 
PMellette@goodmanallen.com 

428 MCLAWS CIRCLE 
SUITE 200 
WILLIAMSBURG, VA 23185 

D 757.707.9197 
O 757.259.9200 
F 757.259.9201 
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